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Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


March 13, 2006 
 


Present: Daniel Taylor, President 
  George Taylor, Director of Program Operations 
  Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications 
  Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
  Michelle Simon, Accounting Assistant 
  Becky Vaus, Secretary 
 
Report from Daniel: 


• Welcome Jim Hollowood to Future Generations.   
• We need to discuss how to find the borderline of grant writing and grant 


management. 
• Daniel shared with us reports from his trip to India with the Master’s Program.  


He introduced us to each of the students that are participating in this program and 
gave some background on each student.  He applauded Henry for his efforts in the 
selection of the students and also for him as a great mentor for these students.  
Daniel also reported on the different locations they were at.   


• He reported that FG-India is trying to focus on several people instead of the whole 
population.  Daniel is working with them through this process. 


• He showed us the pre-publication draft for “From Seeds of Human Energy to a 
Scale of Global Change.”  He asked that we read it and add any comments. 


 
Report from George: 


• George reported that the he worked out the money situation with Ricardo and 
with Kevin Starr.   


• The money from Tides was wired to our account, but that Flora should follow up 
for the remainder and Daniel will follow up with Flora. 


• He reported that he had heard Frances was doing well. 
• UNICEFF is in it’s 3rd iteration 


 
Report from Taci: 


• Traci reported that the Annual Report was completed 
• The Tibet book is being delayed by 15 days.  The book will be used for fund-


raising purposes and that Frances has a printer in Shanghai that will print for us. 
• The Tinker Foundation in undergoing its 2nd submission by Laura.  There is a 


50/50 chance of the grant and we will fund directly through FG-Peru, not N. 
Mountain. 


 
 
 
Report from Becky: 







• We are changing the email address for Jim Brasher to brasher@future.org instead 
of jim@future.org will go to Jim Hollowood.  Becky will notify the trustees and 
staff of this change.  Becky will also send a Staff Brochure to all staff. 


• She also reported that we will be using Federal Express as primary shipping 
company.  They are arranging to grant us a discount based on the volume of 
packages we send.  There will be scheduled pick ups on Tuesday and Thursdays.   


 
Report from Carol: 


• Steve Green will be in next week to work on the audit.  We will have a luncheon 
for him on Tuesday since he will be leaving. 



mailto:brasher@future.org






Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


April 3, 2006 
 


Present: Daniel Taylor, President 
  George Taylor, Director of Program Operations 
  Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications 
  Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
  Michelle Simon, Accounting Assistant 
  Becky Vaus, Administrative Assistant 


Brian Bland, Registrar 
  Dan Wessner, Director of Academic Programs 
  Henry Perry, Carl Taylor Professor of Equity & Empowerment 
 
Report from Daniel: 


• He will be leaving on 4/11-29th for Afghanistan, India and Japan 
• Aranachal Pradesh has issue of hydroelectricity which will have a huge impact on the environment and 


on human and ethical issues.  Colleagues will need to be cautious with the concerns for corruption. 
• He will be in China teaching a workshop for the 4 Great Rivers field staff. 
• He was in California where he met with Kevin Starr and John Dawson. 
• Had meeting with Skip Rhodes who is interested in work with FG and oil companies in Angola and 


Nigeria.  
• Trip to Tibet with Bill McKibben, Bob Fleming, Pat Rosenfield set for July 5th – 25th. 
• He is meeting with David Schwimmer who will be a new Board Trustee in the fall.  He is an young 


executive with Goldman Sachs 
 


Report from George: 
• Frances sends greetings.   
• Dorothy is preparing for Homayra’s and Daniel’s trips to Afghanistan 
• Laura has been busy working on the Detailed Implementation Plan 
• He is currently working with Jim and Dorothy on projects and budgets. 
• International Staff Meeting will be larger group this year. 


o Staff: June 12-15 
o Hike: 16th with dinner for all in the evening 
o Board 16th evening and 17th 
o Faculty18th-20th 


 
Report from Traci: 


• Her new title is Director of Development and Communication 
• She is focused on the Tibet Book.  She will develop a postcard size insert into each book about FG. 
• Fundraising – she is working to systematize the strategy, focusing on individual donors. 
• She continues to look for more donors for the Afghan Challenge  


 
Report from Becky: 


• She will coordinate lodging, travel from the airport and food for the Staff meetings. 
 
 
 
 







Report from Brian: 
• Working on logistics for residential program. 
• Working on getting a J! Visa to submit as a group 
• Brian, Traci and Michelle will investigate Skype and using it internationally for calls. 
• Evaluations from students are being compiled 
• He is editing faculty meeting notes. 


 
Report from Jim: 


• Getting a handle on fiscal information. 
• He is working on gathering money that is out there. 
• Working with program directors on budgets. 


 
Report from Dan: 


• Working with Mike Rechlin on accreditation process 
• Faculty/Staff meeting on accreditation process in on “Blackboard” 
• Working with Brian on summer residential 


 
Report from Henry: 


• He will be in Baltimore on Friday at J. Hopkins to talk about FG as a subject for grant writing proposals 
on health issues. 


• Had a good trip to Haiti 2 weeks ago 
• Meeting with Washington AID technical group. 


 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


April 10, 2006 
 


Present: Daniel Taylor, President 
  Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications 
  Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
  Michelle Simon, Accounting Assistant 
  Becky Vaus, Administrative Assistant 


Brian Bland, Registrar 
  Dan Wessner, Director of Academic Programs 
  Henry Perry, Carl Taylor Professor of Equity & Empowerment 
 
Report from Daniel: 


• He will be leaving for Afghanistan where 60 people are enrolled in workshop and 8-10 NGO’s are 
involved. 


• Homayra is currently there and will be joining FG at the end of May. 
• The training program in China currently has 30-40 field workers participating in training. 
• On to Tokyo to raise some money. 
• A full scholarship has been given for Tsering. 
• Uniceff relationship is going well. 


 
Report from Traci: 


• Fund Raising letter to go out this week 
• Mulago Foundation proposals need so go out this week 
• Following up with other fundraising leads. 
• Next week the first color proofs of the book will be out. 
• Working on ENews for Master’s Program this week 


 
Report from Brian: 


• Working on plans for residential 
• Questions from students regarding technical issues have calmed a bit, Blackboard seems to be working. 
• Residential in N. Mountian should have more presentation/instruction @ North Mountain. 


 
Report from Jim: 


• USAID Child Survival Grant is up and running, should be receiving money soon. 
• Tides money was sent in 
• Working on getting funds overseas 


 
Report from Dan: 


• Grading papers of students 
• Need grading information from Henry and Daniel. 
• Looking at houing for 4 days. 
• Accredidation preliminary due date was 4/8. 


 
Report from Henry: 


• Dip is due of Friday, needs help from Becky on Wednesday. 
• Grading student papers. 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


April 24, 2006 
 


Present: Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications 
  Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
  Becky Vaus, Administrative Assistant 


Brian Bland, Registrar 
  Dan Wessner, Director of Academic Programs 
  George Taylor, Director of Program Operations  
 
Report from Traci: 


• Tibet Book is moving forward, color proofs are due on Thursday 
• Letters of inquiry will be sent to several people with week 
• Memo is being written for Peru regarding Kevin’s questions 
• Flora was to speak to John L. on Friday regarding matching grant. 
• Working on the self study for Mike R. is a slow process. 
• Staff meeting discussion with Mike R for the 2nd week in May. 
• Would like to discuss at Int. Staff meeting the issue of how much time India staff could have to devote 


to grant writing and follow-up.  How do we get the path of communication open with them. 
 
Report from Brian: 


• He has been working on the Blackboard training 
• Has been collecting and verifying information for Mike R. 


 
Report from Jim: 


• He went over the fiscals and discussion followed on the reports that Jim gave out. 
• Contracts and timesheets will need to be kept for USAID.  Some will need to be updated and renewed 


for July 2006 
• Check with Dan’l for Afghan staff & contracts, Homayra, Katrina, Carl and Chris 


 
Report from Dan: 


• Abdullah and Bekele are back on course with the Masters. 
• Ahamd would like to be back in the program 
• He is very pleased with the interest of the people involved 
• Discussion followed on the need for health insurance students, Dan will check with EMU 
• US Residential continues to develop 
• Carnegie Project – moving along slowly.  Good research being done by Anna. 


 
Report from George: 


• He just returned from India for 10 days, spent some time with Dan’l 
• Audrey Apang is new Chairperson for AP 
• FGI will be on hold until more funds develop 
• Kanno and Audrey will attend the staff meeting 
• Need to transfer American Express Miles to Carol from Dan’l 


 
 
 
 







Report from Carol: 
• She is currently working on systems and procedures with Jim 


 
Report from Becky: 


• Updating and organizing files on HAL.  If you need a file you can’t find, see her. 
• Working on research for fund raising leads with Traci 
• Setting up systems for fund raising leads 
• Arranging Dan’l travel schedule to CA the 2nd week in May 
• Organizing Board Meeting Notes and FG documents of Inc. 
• Discussion followed on the housing needs for staff and Board members.  Would use NM staff housing 


for staff and Board members will be at B&B or Hotel.  She will work more on location. 
• Discussion followed on having Saturday evening meal catered on NM instead of going out to restaurant 
• Question came up about David Schwimmer being asked to Board meting, staff said to run by Flora. 


 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


May 1, 2006 
 


Present: Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications 
  Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
  Becky Vaus, Administrative Assistant 


Brian Bland, Registrar 
  Dan Wessner, Director of Academic Programs 
  George Taylor, Director of Program Operations  
  Daniel Taylor, President 
 
Report from Traci: 


• Tibet Book is advertised in WWW Norton Catalog 
• Meeting with Jason on Thursday with funding issues 
• Drafted letter for Thomas Hunter from Flora regarding Hunter/Clinton initiatives 


 
Report from Brian: 


• He has been working with updating file with dan 
• Has drafted a Residential Welcome letter that has key points for students as they come to the US. 
• VISA’s are being worked on and waiting to hear back regarding approval. 
• Would like to update Masters page with Traci. 


 
Report from Jim: 


• Handed out a Comparative Fiscal Summary Report for and discussion followed. 
• Would like to have time at the Staff meeting to talk over budgets. 
• Budgets for the Board are to be mailed out week before the meeting. 


 
Report from George: 


• Catching up on odds and ends 
• Would like to get together with Jim to go over country budgets 
• Major thrust for meetings will be  


o Money 
o Fund raising 
o Work plans 


 
Report from Carol: 


• Need to follow up with Foundations who wire us money and get a letter about the transfer. 
 
Report from Becky: 


• Discussion on the housing needs for Board members, Daniel would like to use the Germany Valley 
Cabins for the Board. 


• Would have a work day on Memorial Day with a cookout following for anyone who wants to come and 
clean up around the outside of the buildings. 


• Will be working on gathering contract information from the field offices 
• Established travel procedures of: 


o Fly the cheapest possible, using the internet to search for low fares 
o Fly through Dulles or close airport and rent a car unless it would be cheaper to fly to SHD  
o Use Anthony for international flights 







Report form Daniel: 
• Gave a report on his travels to Afghanistan, China, India and Japan 
• Was amazed at the dedication of the participants in Afghanistan. 
• He would like George to follow-up with Hong Kong and work with Matt Fremont Smith at Goldman 


Sachs in Hong Kong 
• Shared many adventures, ideas and times with people in all places 
• Delhi office to close down for lack of funds 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


May 8, 2006 
 


Present: Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
  Becky Vaus, Administrative Assistant 


Brian Bland, Registrar 
  Dan Wessner, Director of Academic Programs 
  George Taylor, Director of Program Operations  
  Daniel Taylor, President 
 
Report from George: 


• Working with Jim on budgets 
• Saw slides from training and commented on many women involved and impressive group 
• Dorothy is handing off projects in preparation for transition 
• Gathering comments from field as to what to discuss at Staff meeting 


 
Report from Carol: 


• Fran was here over the weekend to work on IRS forms 
 
Report form Dan: 


• Term 1 closes and Term 2 starts 
• Carnegie Team Meeting happened on Friday and Saturday 
• VISA packets went out to all students this week 


 
Report from Daniel: 


• Reported that A133 audit may not need to happen this year 
• He will be traveling to Ottawa on the 4th to appear at Flora’s 80th Birthday party 
• Tibet book press proofs were rejected 
• Will be traveling to CA this week, DC next week and NYC the following 


 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


May 15, 2006 
 


Present: Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
  Becky Vaus, Administrative Assistant 


Brian Bland, Registrar 
  Dan Wessner, Director of Academic Programs 
  Daniel Taylor, President 


Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
George Taylor, Director of Program Operations 
Ahmad  & Kamala Jaghori, Afghanistan 
 


Report from Jim: 
• He gave a report of his trip to Peru 
• Searching for a new auditor 
• Insurance Broker is to come and review insurance policies 
• A-133 audit, working to clarify federal monies 


 
Report from Dan: 


• Start of Term 2 for Class 2 
• 14 of the 20 students have issues with their Visa’s  
• He will be attending a conference at Woodrow Wilson Center “Engaging Youth in Conflict” 
• He will be attending the International Conference on Non-Violence in Colorado Springs in July 


 
Report from Daniel: 


• Training program ended on Thursday with 40 participants. 
• Norbu Tsering was hired in China to oversee Pendeba work 
• Kanno has been busy running programs in India, not able to come to Staff Meeting in June 
• Met with Jeff Shaffer and Ed Caine the new Exec VP for Hilton Foundation and talked of teaching with 


the winners from the Hilton Award 
• Met with Tzu Chi Foundation – Buddhism into the lives of people to bring compassion.  He will visit 


Headquarters in Taiwan in July. 
• Has meetings with National Geographic 


 
Report from George  


• Working on Tibet proposal from Mulago 
• Nalong is phasing out of Future Generations and should be done by July 1st 


 
Report from Traci 


• Tibet book is having problemas, but printer will print new proofs 
• CBS Nightly Evening News will do a 1 week special on Afghanistan on Sept 11th 
• We offered Julia Pastarero a 4 month contract 
• Dorris Buffet came through on a contribution 


 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


June 5, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus, Administrative Assistant 
Brian Bland, Registrar 


  Daniel Taylor, President 
Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
George Taylor, Director of Program Operations 
Julia Posteraro, Development Associate 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Staff approved switching to the BC/BS plan with 10@ being withdrawn from payroll 
• We will be switching to electronic payroll with ADP 
• Timesheets must be handed in prior to paycheck.  Michelle will have to chase after timesheets since 


everything will be automated. 
• He is moving in this week 


 
Report from Daniel: 


• Welcome to Julia Posteraro who has joined the Future Generations-North Mountain Staff as 
Development Associate 


• Re: the Board Meeting, there will be 2 topics that will be discussed; 
o Philosophical issues defining the relationships with offices and North Mountain 
o Alignment between values & operations, fiscal issues and environmental issues. 


• He reported on the riots in Afghanistan and that all employees are safe. 
• He recently met with Kul in Unicef, World Scout Foundation, Gates Foundation, American India 


Foundation. 
 
Report from George  


• Preparing for next weeks Staff Meeting 
• Tying up loose ends 


 
Report from Traci 


• Reported on the Global Health Council.  Mentioned that having Henry made a great difference in getting 
the word out.  She gave away all the materials she had for the Grad School. 


• Lito is involved in Tibet book where the color pictures were not acceptable quality. 
 
Report from Brian 


• Helping Dan prepare for faculty meetings 
• Visas for students 


 
Report from Becky 


• Discussion of Staff Meeting details 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


June 27, 2006 
 


Present: Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
Becky Vaus, Secretary 
Brian Bland, Registrar 


  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications   
Daniel Taylor, President 
Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
Henry Perry 
Dorothy Knapp, Director of International Program Operations 
Julia Posteraro, Development Associate 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Closing fiscal year and meeting with potential auditor this Thursday 
• Installed new accounting software to start on Monday 
• Working on Policies and Procedures Manual 
• ADP will take over the payroll 
• Carol is working on closing the year 
 


Report from Henry: 
• Catching up from being away and will be on vacation until the 17th. 


 
Report from Dorothy 


• Thanks for the welcome 
• She will be on vacation in Maine and then prepare for class to teach on residential 


 
Report from Traci 


• Tibet Book release may be postponed until next year.  Bob F. saw book and was very pleased with it and 
felt it should be released asap 


• The is a Self Study folder on FTP to help Mike access material 
• Fundraising needs to have a meeting of those involved and to be proactive in planning 


 
Report from Brian 


• Working with Mike R with students are have not responded in his course 
• Finishing up residential details 


 
Report from Becky 


• Discussion of cat/mouse issue 
• Would like to confirm dates for upcoming staff meetings/board meetings 
 


Report from Daniel 
• Discussion of Staff meeting, this being the best meeting and the Board wqas very happy with the 


meetings as well. 
• Staff felt that more time was needed to with Board to hear more of the Country Programs 
• Daniel reported that David Schwimmer and Jim Hoggan were added to the Board and that an Asian 


woman was to be added to the Board when she was found, Liz would be off the Board 
• Staff should contact these  Board members frequently and cc Daniel on emails 







• The Board would like our image to be more of an Ivy League image from presentational issues to phone 
communication. 


• The Board would like us to continue the restraint of spending.  They appreciated the financial report and 
would like quarterly reports in hard copy. 


• Discussion for the next staff meetings on focused questions for discussions which were most helpful this 
year. 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


July 10, 2006 
 


Present: Carol Mick, Financial Manager 
Becky Vaus, Secretary 
Brian Bland, Registrar 


  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications   
Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
Michelle Simon, Administrative Assistant 
Julia Posteraro, Development Associate 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Received a letter from IRS that they received the application for the Graduate School Exemption 
• Preparing for September audit 


 
Report from Traci 


• Tibet Book has upgraded the paper and looks great. 
• Mouse traps will be set throughout the building and the yurt to try to get the mouse situation under 


control. 
 
Report from Brian 


• Getting ready for Dan’s return to the office. 
• Students will be arriving on the 23rd and 24th for the residential. 
• Trying to work on a plan for the students who are unable to attend the residential, how do we keep them 


in the loop when it isn’t their fault to be unable to receive a visa to attend. 
• Starting to receive many inquiries into the Masters.  One student sent in full application from Colorado.  


There may be some scholarship funds from Philip Anshultz Foundation. 
• Still following up with students on Blackboard. 


 
Report from Becky 


• Investigating fundraising software, long distance services 
• She will handle all shipping needs, using UPS, Fed Ex and USPS, whichever has the best price.  Will 


then be able to keep costs down on shipping 
• We need to update the stationary to reflect change in Board members. 


 
Report from Julia 


• She is working on Engaging Peoples Project with Jason 
 
Report from Carol 


• Welcome back to Michelle 
• Preparing for audit 


 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


July 17, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus, Secretary 
Brian Bland, Registrar 


  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications   
Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
Michelle Simon, Administrative Assistant 
Julia Posteraro, Development Associate 
Henry Perry,  Professor 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Working with auditors to gather information for audit 


 
Report from Traci 


• Discussion on Fundraising software, she will look at Fund Raiser Select and Peachtree 
• Field reports are in their office and open for anyone to read. 
• She will be taking Wed – Fri off. 


  
Report from Brian 


• Preparations continue for the residential and students will be arriving on the 23rd and 24th for the 
residential. 


• Most students have their visas and will be attending.  Becky will assist in transportation from the airport 
 
Report from Becky 


• Investigated long distance services and recommended we switch to Verizon.  Traci suggested we look at 
Working Asset, Broadwing and Qwest. 


 
Report from Julia 


• She sent out Engaging Peoples Project to Jason 
• Checking into funding possibilities 
• Looking into Google ads 


 
Report from Michelle 


• Looking at fundraising software 
• Preparing for audit 


 
Report from Henry 


• Had a great vacation 
• Catching up on items from being gone 
• Will be going to Brazil for 3-4 days at the end of August 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


July 24, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus, Secretary 
Brian Bland, Registrar 


  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications   
Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
Michelle Simon, Administrative Assistant 
Julia Posteraro, Development Associate 
Henry Perry,  Professor 
Daniel Taylor, President 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Working with auditors to gather information for audit.  Reported that the Peachtree data looks good and 


things are reconciled 
• He is starting to look into the Policies and Procedures Manual. 
• He reportd that we broke 4.3 m last year and stated that Carol and Michelle are doing a great job proving 


the numbers 
• Daniel added that Jim is doing a great job in bringing the financial to accountability 
• Working with the bank to move to electronic banking and payroll 


 
Report from Traci 


• She is looking into fundraising resources 
• Brainstorming for the Annual Report with Pat has started 
• Surge protectors are needed on the building to protect our equipment from lightening 


 
Report from Michelle and Carol 


• Working with ADP to set up payroll 
• Has been learning new Peachtree Software 


 
Report from Henry 


• Discussion on the Research Intern, decided he and Dan’l will discuss an Intern as opposed to a  
professional 


• He will start working part time with CURE Americas Group starting August 1 
 
Report from Daniel 


• He reported to us the trip he went on to China, India and Taiwan 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


July 31, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus, Secretary 
Brian Bland, Registrar 


  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications   
Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
Michelle Simon, Administrative Assistant 
Julia Posteraro, Development Associate 
Daniel Taylor, President 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Continues to work with auditors to gather information for audit.   
• He is in contact with Country Directors to set up wire transfer and working on money requests 


 
Report from Traci 


• She is reported that the fund raising meeting went well 
• Will be working on sending a newsletter in September 
• Came up with the theme for the Annual Report of “Action Learning” 
• Tibet book is waiting for prices from the printer on paper upgrade 
• She would like to be able to publish more field reports and photos 
• Katrina Aiken will be visiting North Mountain in September.  Traci and she will set up fund raising 


appointments 
 
Report from  Carol 


• Payroll is set up on ADP. 
• Has been learning new Peachtree Software 
• She will be attending an Excel workshop this week 


 
Report from Michelle 


• She is working with the bank to set up online banking 
• Discussion was had on backup of computers, she will check into hard drives and then we will have a 


training session on back up and computer maintenance 
 
Report from Brian 


• Students enjoyed their time at NM 
• He is preparing for the time with the students in Chevy Chase 
•  


Report from Daniel 
• He reported on issues happening in Afghanistan 
• He will be traveling to NYC this week and Seattle/Aspen next week  
• Scouts Board of Directors approved partnership with Future Generations 


 
Report from Julia 


• Continues to work with Jason on the engaging Peoples Project, looking for funding leads 
• Looking into Google Grants Application to be able to have ad on side bar. 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


August 7, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus, Secretary 
  Traci Hickson, Director of Development and Communications   


Jim Hollowood, Comptroller/Administrative Officer 
Michelle Simon, Administrative Assistant 
Daniel Taylor, President 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Continues to work with auditors to gather information for audit.   


 
Report from Traci 


• Julia is with the students this week to get to know them and to interview the students individually for 
future reports and articles 


• Has been working on proposal for Mt. Kailash 
• Working with Frances with her response Came up with the theme for the Annual Report of “Action 


Learning” 
• Tibet book is waiting for prices from the printer on paper upgrade 
• She would like to be able to publish more field reports and photos 
• Katrina Aiken will be visiting North Mountain in September.  Traci and she will set up fund raising 


appointments 
 
Report from  Carol 


• Payroll is set up on ADP. 
• Has been learning new Peachtree Software 
• She will be attending an Excel workshop this week 


 
Report from Michelle 


• She is working with the bank to set up online banking 
• Discussion was had on backup of computers, she will check into hard drives and then we will have a 


training session on back up and computer maintenance 
 
Report from Brian 


• Students enjoyed their time at NM 
• He is preparing for the time with the students in Chevy Chase 
•  


Report from Daniel 
• He reported on issues happening in Afghanistan 
• He will be traveling to NYC this week and Seattle/Aspen next week  
• Scouts Board of Directors approved partnership with Future Generations 


 
Report from Julia 


• Continues to work with Jason on the engaging Peoples Project, looking for funding leads 
• Looking into Google Grants Application to be able to have ad on side bar. 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


September 28, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus  
  Traci Hickson   


Jim Hollowood 
Daniel Taylor 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Carol Mick 
Brian Bland 
Dan Wessner 
 


Report from Jim: 
• Auditor was in and looked at the books on 8/11 
 


Report from Traci 
• Still going through email issues.  Found out that open webmail files will not be available to staff as 


Hardynet had stated 
• FTP server is online and will only be used by staff and not students 
• SPAM is still a major issue for everyone 
• After much discussion, we decided to eliminate student passwords on masters program site 
• Fund raising is going well and there are many leads for proposals and follow-up letters 
• Newsletter will go out in late September 
• Working on criterion for self study 
• Will work on research for backup of IP services to possibly change if Hardynet changes again. 


 
Report from  Carol 


• Processed August payroll. 
• Changes in payroll need to be submitted by mid month 
• Timesheets are still needed by end of the month 


 
Report from Michelle 


• She is working on payroll, filing, help with Jim 
 


Report from Brian and Dan 
• Receiving positive feedback on quality of education received at the Residential 
• Jason’s contribution was really an asset to the program 
• We generally have a core of terrific students, learning objectives are being learned and passed\ 
• We need to look at students in the next Class that will have a community to which  they can apply what 


they are learning 
 


Report from Daniel 
• Ben Lozare will be here with his wife to look at North Mountain and Future Generations as a possible 


candidate for the Dean position. 
 
 
 
 







Report from Julia 
• She reported that she had a great time with the students on the residential 
• Continues to work with Jason on the engaging Peoples Project, and expects to get 3 proposals out this 


week. 
 
Report from Dorothy 


• She has been spending time with Country  Directors to get a handle on projects 
• She talked with Laura who needs some support with the Residential 
• Homayra is focusing on people and youth 
• She would like to send an email to the Trustess regarding Afghanistan, but needs to run by Flora first 


 
Report from Becky 


• We will be getting 2 truckloads of gravel for the driveway 
• Discussion on where the Board Meeting should hold its meetings in NYC.  To check out the Century 


Club, Yale Club and Explorers Club. 
• Chen-Wuei’s Memorial Video is available on DVD 
• Katrina will visit North Mountain and stay with Dorothy in the yurt 
• Jason will be at NM and stay with Daniel. 
 








5ure Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


September 5, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Michelle Simon 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Carol Mick 
Daniel Taylor 
Michelle Simon 
 


Report from Traci 
• Would like to name the back road “The Road Not Traveled” 
• Discussion on the proposal for Ford Foundation with Dan W and moving forward.  Meeting is set for 


Traci, Dan’l Dan and dorothy to discuss this funding to be held on Wed, 9/7 
• Tibet Book is moving forward 
• Seattle Public Library could display photos from Tibet 
• Discussion on the need to circulate a list of donor prospects to Trustees for them to be aware of who is 


on the list 
• Remove Lavinia Courier from our list due to the difference f views re Tibet/China relationship 
 


Report from Michelle 
• Working on payroll, still need timesheets 
• Working on the bulk mailing list to be ready to go out in mid September 
• Credit Card bills are to be coded by the owner of the credit card 
 


Report from Julia 
• Working of the Youth Concept paper for the Endowed Professorship 
• Working on designing an A/R sytem to be sure that all parties know what they are supposed to do and 


can check it off once the task is done to pass along  
 


Report from Dorothy 
• Afghanistan is preparing a Plan B in the event of an evacuation 
• Jim will travel to Afghanistan and work with Asif 
• Kanno has learned about a staff member who has forged a check and the India office is handling the 


situation 
• Ahmad has resigned effective 11/9/06 
• Homayra has hired a Program Director to carry on in the event she has to evacuate 


 
Report from Daniel 


• He will be traveling to Ottawa, Tibet and NYC over the next couple of weeks 








5ure Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


September 11, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Michelle Simon 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Carol Mick 
Daniel Taylor 
Dan Wessner 
Brian Bland 


 
Report from Traci 


• Derek Martin, David Suzuki will be submitting a Ppwer Point for John Lefevbre 
• Many due dates are in October for reports and proposals and needs to talk with Dorothy and Dan’l on 


strategizing 
 
Report from Michelle 


• Working on the bulk mailing list to be ready to go out in mid September 
 


Report from Julia 
• Working on research and gathering information 
 


Report from Dorothy 
• Planning on going to NYC on 30th  to Afghanistan in mid Oct if Caroline Firestone is going 
• She is preparing small grant materials to get out 
• Rounding up workplans to get a handle on different countries programs 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Good luck to Jim who heads to Afghanistan and Inida 
• John L. is calling back his grant through Tides to give to Future Generations directly 
• Co-Author of book was arrested for embexxlement in China 
• Issues with Matum in India continue to ber serious 


 
Report from Dan 


• Jason will be here to work on the Engaging People project 
• Working on cyberspace attorney project with the American Bar Association 
• Lining thing up for the Peru Residential 
• Discussion on recruitment for the next Class, a lot depends on the Scouting issues 


 
Report from Brian 


• Working on copyright clearances for Henry’s readers 
 
Report from Becky 


• We are using a postage meter for 3 months on a trial bases, Dan’l voice his objection to the meter 
• Mouse issue continues to be a problem, we will now try dryer sheets as the smell will hopefully keep 


them out 







• Need to add lighting in the basket in the lobby to light the steps more and to add a rope railing down the 
side of the steps 


• Investigating a new phone system after many complaints of not hearing others on the phone. 
• To call Wayne to come and check out these items.  








5ure Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


September 18, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Michelle Simon 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Carol Mick 
Daniel Taylor 
Dan Wessner 
Brian Bland 
Henry Perry 
Katrina Aiken 


 
Introductions were made for Katrina who is visiting from our office in Afghanistan. 
 
Report from Traci 


• Continues to work on fund raising 
• Focused this week on the newsletter and how best to present Future Generations programs 


 
Report from Michelle 


• Working on the bulk mailing list to be ready to go out in mid September 
 


Report from Julia 
• Commented on how great it was to touch base with Jason on the Engaging People project 


 
Report from Dorothy 


• Jim is in Afghanistan to work with Asif and then on to India to work with Kanno 
• Torrill has resigned as a staff person in Afghanistan to return to Norway 
• Homayra is very grateful for the help mobilizing for fundraising 


 
Report from Daniel 


• He will be traveling to Tibet and NYC. 
• The political situation with Abdo continues to be serious 


 
Report from Henry 


• Laura Lewis will come for interview for Research position 
• Will be traveling to DC  and the USAID Child Health 
• Then onto Peru in October 
• Trying to get caught up with various self study issues 


 
Report from Dan 


• Working on grant proposal that was sent off to ISA on peacebuilding 
• Course with American Bar Association wants to feature Future Generations 
• With regards to the Peru Residential, Julia will participate in full program to support fundraising and 


learn more of Peru programs and the students 
• Only students not on probation will be able to go to Peru 


 







Report from Carol 
• Processing payroll 
• Catching up and working on maintenance 
• Discussion followed on the sharing of chores in the office of trash, dishes, laundry and general 


maintenance 
• We can recycle electronic equipment with Pendleton Bank next week 


 
Report from Becky 


• Email issues continue with various problems reported 
• Disks of the webmail will be sent to us this week to be sent out to the field 


 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


September 25, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Michelle Simon 
Brian Bland 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Henry Perry  
Dan Wessner 
 


Report from Traci 
• She was able to visit with Fred Hitz – Director General for the CIA under Bush.  He will talk with UVA 


to have them host a presentation with Homayra 
• Has a list of many proposals they are working on to get out. 
• Working on the Newsletter 


 
Report from Michelle 


• Working on payroll 
• Working on the bulk mailing list to be ready to go out in mid October 
 


Report from Brian 
• Working on keeping track of student grades 
• Students Visa, he is working on 
• Dates for the Residential in Peru are Nov 16-12/16 


 
Report from Dan 


• Working on building an oline course for the Bar Association to link and dialong around the world 
• Need to work on strategy to recruit for Class 3.  The Scouts are only sending 3-5 students. 


 
Report from Julia 


• Send out the Islands Fund proposal, US Peace Proposal will go out on Friday 
• She is updating the donor tracking 
 


Report from Dorothy 
• She sent out proposal to Afghan Academy to CIDA 
• Homayra will be visiting in November with new Program Director if he receives a Visa 


 
Report from Henry 


• He will travel to DC for AID 
• Tues-Friday will be with Child Survival in Boston 
• Then to Peru 


 
Report from Carol 


• Payroll is completed for this month 
• Vacation for 10 days starting next week 


 
 







Report from Becky 
• Copier is being donated by Peter Ide and will be picked up by Glen H. 
• Working on finding a venue for the Board Meeting in NYC in December 
• Discussion followed Christmas activities: 


o on Staff Christmas Party which will be 12/20 at the Stone Hearth 
o Becky offered her home to gather at for Holiday Cheer prior to the Stone Hearth 
o Christmas tree to be put in the office 


• Continues to work with the EINEX for Peru 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


January 2, 2007 
 


Present: Michelle Simon 
Becky Vaus 


  Jim Hollowood 
  Brian Bland 


Carol Mick 
Judith Hollowood 
Traci Hickson 
Daniel Taylor  
Julia Posteraro 
Jason Calder 
Dorothy Knapp 
 


Training session on SEED-SCALE from Daniel 
Reported on his time in Peru and shared how he felt that the Master’s Program is really educating 
students and has noticed a big change in maturity with the students 


• Reported that Peru has 2 years to rethink its programs and come with a longer term plan 
• Great progress is being made in China 


 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


January 24, 2007 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Jim Hollowood 
  Brian Bland 


Carol Mick 
Judith Hollowood 
Traci Hickson 
Julia Posteraro 
Jason Calder 
Dorothy Knapp 
Henry Perry 


 
Report from Engaging People 


• Email invitations were sent out for the Pre-ISA workshop 
• He gave a summary of the Allies meeting that was 2 weeks ago in DC 
• Carnegie report is due next Tuesday 
• The prospect workplan will be done 
• Received draft of literature review from Anna 
• Working on concept paper for ISA 


 
Report from Masters Program 


• Judith continues to talk with organizations who have promised students for program 
• 4 candidates were accepted, 4 serious applications are being reviewed 
• Brian is working on copyright clearances for Dorothy and Bob F. classes 
• Following up with students for completion of work 
• Gathering items for self study 
• Working with Judith on the final changes for the catalog 


 
Report from Accounting Department 


• Closing end of the month 
• W2’s and 1099 have been received 


 
Report from Communications and Development 


• Development has been meeting with International Staff to be sure the donor leads are followed up 
• Proposal is out for Flora Family Foundation for Afghanistan, using site based proposals 
• Following up with Reiyukai for money for India 
• Global Development Network was a no 
• $100,000 grant from Evelyn Metzger will be for 10,000 website updates, 15,000 for institution and 


75,000 for 1 route of the GLM 
• GLM is asking for 10 routes to be sponsored at 75,000 each 
• Tibet book is moving forward 
• Annual Report will be working on in February 


 
Report from Henry 


• Working on Community Based Child Healthcare report 
• Working on recruiting students 
• Up to date on course work 







• Having knee surgery on Thursday 
 


Report from Administration 
• Self Study report is to be completely reviewed by Friday per Mike Rechlin 
• Discussion followed on structure of the Staff Meeting to include time for discussion of larger issues and 


also to include time for presentations by various staff members.  Becky will develop a schedule for 
topics to be discussed 


• We are participating in a trial for Google Apps, another email service 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


January 8, 2007 
 


Present: Michelle Simon 
Becky Vaus 


  Jim Hollowood 
  Brian Bland 


Carol Mick 
Judith Hollowood 
Traci Hickson 
Daniel Taylor  
Julia Posteraro 
Jason Calder 
Dorothy Knapp 


 
Report from Engaging People 


• Organizing and preparing for a meeting with ICSC on Friday in DC that Daniel and Dan will also 
participate in 


 
Report from Masters Program 


• Catalog revisions should be ready to go to the printers by the end of the week 
• Continuing to collect exhibits for Mike 
• Working on Course sites for Term 4 
• Working with students regarding time management  
• Hired Jason Garber to update website 
• Judith continues to process future students information 


 
Report from Accounting Department 


• Closing December 
• Working on W2’s for the end of the month 
• We received over $22,000 from the Annual Fund mailing 
• Registering to be tax exempt in Beijing 


 
Report from Communications and Development 


• Had conference call with Mark Waghorn, World Scout, regarding the Jamboree in July 07 which will 
bring 40,000 youth worldwide to London.  They would like to Future Generations to set up a display and 
do a workshop on SEED-SCALE 


• Working on the GDN powerpoint 
• Working to update the website prior to the Harpers Magazine article coming out in a month or so 
• Received a request for proposal from Flora Family Foundation. 


 
Report from Henry 


• The deadline for Laura Lewis’ report has been extended to February 
• Trying to get the students to submit their evaluation reports 
• Seeking funding from Robert Byrd for Child Survival 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Continues to work on the Self-Study 
• Afghanistan still has security issues to deal with 







• The Board is looking at 6 candidates for the President position with the following criteria: 
1. Management experience 
2. Fundraising 
3. Awareness of Future Generations issues we deal with  
4. Mentality of participatory management 
5. Value the values of the organization 
6. 50-65 years 
7. 10 year position 
 
 
 


 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


October 2, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Jim Hollowood 
Michelle Simon 
Brian Bland 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Henry Perry  
Dan Wessner 
 


Report from Traci 
• We are waiting to hear from Kaivon at the State Department, regarding the submission of our proposals 


and are very optimistic for a postitive outcome. 
• Arranging meetings for Homayra’s tour to the US and Canada 
• Discussion followed on how to keep the office warmer in the winter.  Traci did turn heat on and we 


should have Wayne tighten up the office a bit 
 
Report from Michelle 


• A reminder that timesheets are due 
• Working on invoicing for the students 
• Working on the bulk mailing list to be ready to go out in mid October 
 


Report from Brian 
• Working on misc items 
• Students Visa, he is working on with  Laura and the Foreign Affairs Department 
• Finalizing grade reports 


 
Report from Dan 


• Term 3, Class 2 starts today.  Most of the class is in good academic and financial standing 
• He will push to get all the students in good standing prior to Peru 


 
Report from Julia 


• Had booked her flight to Peru and her last day will be 11/15 
 
Report from Dorothy 


• She will be flying to Ottawa 10/13-16 and will look more into CIDA 
• Working on her course preparation 
• She sent out to Country Directors small grants research guidelines 
• She has been in contact with Country Directors regarding cash flow and administrative issues 


 
Report from Henry 


• He finished grading for the last term 
• He will be in H’burg for tests on his knee on Monday  
• HE will be in DC for meetings on Tuesday 
• Following week he will be in Peru 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


October 9, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Jim Hollowood 
Brian Bland 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
 


Report from Traci 
• Arranging meetings for Homayra for early Nov. 
• Newsletter is almost ready to be printed in Harrisonburg 


 
Report from  Becky 


• Working on preparing the envelopes for the newsletter and wrapping up other small issues around the 
office 


 
Report from Brian 


• Working with students to obtain Visa for the Residential in Peru. 
• He is checking with students to be sure that they have started their coursework 
 


Report from Daniel 
• Will be traveling to NYC next week for 2 days 
• Correspondence with Kevin Starr is ongoing 
• Asking for the Staff to nominate new Board Members 
• Discussion followed on the role of Board Members to be: 


o Work 
o Wisdom 
o Wealth 
o Recruiting of Masters Students 
 


Report from Dorothy 
• Working on her non-profit management class 
• Working with local government to inform them of Future Generations and to build relationships to gain 
support of our work. 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


October 18, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Jim Hollowood 
Brian Bland 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Michelle Simon 
Dan Wessner 
Carol Mick 
Daniel Taylor 
 


Report from Traci 
• Arranging meetings for Homayra for early Nov., things are shaping up well 
• She will be meeting with the Council on Foreign Relations, have an event in Calgary and Vancouver 


with a trip to Salt Spring Island. 
• We are looking into  mosques in NYC to host a presentation and meet with others in NYC 
• Possibly fly to AZ to meet with Gladys on next trip. 
• We need to inform Flora so she can plan on flying in to meet with Homayra 
• Working on 2 concept papers for Tom Acker to take to Senator Byrd 


 
Report from  Becky 


• Finished up the bulk mailing of the Newsletter 
• Signed up for a new phone system that should installed in November 


 
Report from Brian 


• Working with students to obtain Visa for the Residential in Peru.  Most of them have submitted 
applications 


• Trying to follow up with those students with incompletes 
• Working now on recruiting for the new class 
• Looking for resumes from faculty for Mike Rechlin for the accreditation 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Congratulations to the whole team on smooth running organization 
• We are making serious institutional advances 
• Recommendations for new Trustees is open for staff to nominate 
• Frances is working on finding names to submit from China 
• Congratulations to Mike Rechlin for the chapters he has read for the accreditation process and for 


coming in first on his canoe race 
• Mike will be in NM for a month in December and then he will be with Future Generations in Fall of 07 
• He will be taking time off on Tuesday and/or Thursdays  


 
Report from Dorothy 


• Spent the weekend in Ottawa 
• She mentioned that we need to go through the paperwork from Chen Weui  to be sure that there is 
nothing of value that will need to be translated.  This led to the decision to discuss archiving at a later 
meeting. 







• Sorting out finances with Homayra 
• Working on the Mulage MOU with Frances 
• Caroline Firestone and Kaivon will be going to Afghanistan low profile 


 
Report from Jim 


• Darft audit report is in.  Looks like we operated with 4 million and there is a clean opinion of Future 
Generations which will look good for fundraising and accreditation. 


 
Report from Carol 


• Quarterly reports for programs was sent out to Directors 
• Catching up from being away 
• Helping Asif with his audit 


 
Report from Michelle 


• Finishing up on the Master’s Program student invoices 
• Working on the donor database 
• Mastercard statements are going out for coding 


 
Report from Dan 


• Working with Mike on the accreditation 
• Lining up mentors with 9 of the 16 candidates 


 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


November 1, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Jim Hollowood 
Brian Bland 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Michelle Simon 
Dan Wessner 
Carol Mick 
Henry Perry 
 


Report from Traci 
• Continuing to prepare meetings for Homayra and the fund raising events with Flora in Canada 
• Fund raising letter will be ready to go out in mid November 


 
Report from  Becky 


• Working on the Board dinner, need names of people to invite 
• Continue to have mouse issues in the office.  Anti-cat people need to be better pro-trappers 


 
Report from Dorothy 


• Working on options for Board influence, fund-raising strategies 
• Working on work plans to include fund-raising 
• Will travel to NYC with Homayra then off to Maine for a week 


 
Report from Jim 


• Thursday night dinner at the Hollowood’s in honor of Audrey Apang at 5:30, Wine & Cheese will be 
today at 4:30 


• Looking into affinity card for VISA, but they require a mailing list of over 100,000 names 
• IRS will consider out 501c3 application in Feb/March 
• Tides is willing to support but is unclear how quickly the money can move from Canada to US 
• Meeting with JMU head of the Ghandi Center 


 
Report from Dan 


• Will talk with Julia regarding the Cybrary 
• Nazir asked to withdraw from Class 2 and reapply to Class 3 
• Currently 14 students in Class 2 
• 2 students are looking to apply for Class 3 
• Faculty & Admissions meeting on 11/3 to discuss 3 applications 
• Working on Accredidation with Mike R, who will be here 11/24 – 12/23 
 


Report from Henry 
• Met with President of CARE regarding Masters Students 
• Worked on the Peru DIP Report 
• Laura Lewis in enjoying the work and will need to start to interview staff at NM 


 
 







Report from Julia 
• Preparing for Peru Residential and her Cybrary Presentation 
• Working on the course work and auditing Class 2 
 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


November 7, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Jim Hollowood 
Brian Bland 
Dorothy Knapp 
Julia Posteraro 
Michelle Simon 
Daniel Taylor 
Carol Mick 
 


Report from Traci 
• Fund raising letter will be ready to go out in mid November 
• Discussion followed regarding her work load and for her to call for help when needed 


 
Report from Jim 


• Closed the month already 
• Discussions with Homayra and the possible need for money for staff 
• Frances needs a new computer, anyone who has an older one, let her know. 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Has had major talks on funding for next year 
• Has had many people contact him for work, people who are fascinatd with our methodology of goin got 


scale, our connection with environment to health to development. 
• Starfish and Spider authors are mentioning Future Generations in book tours 
• Global issues need to be shared in country levels 
• Aranachal Pradesh needs to scale-up 
• China, the Green Long March is moving ahead with great speed and enthusiasm 
• Board meeting is set for Dec 1-2, agenda will focus on structures, job descriptions 
• Several names will be submitted for board approval, Juliet Gimon, Francis Sagasti, Wade Davis, Tim 


Dattels and Tom Acker 
 


Report from Julia 
• Hinari is ready to go 


 
Report from Brian 


• Working on VISA issues and looks like all may be set to go 
• Gathering materials for students including packing list 
• Daniel said there may be a possibility of Aranachal Pradesh people may be in Peru, send to Audrey the 


dates of the classes in Peru 
 
Report from Michelle 


• Masters Students invoice statements 
 
Report from Carol 


• Parking is an issue and everyone should try to park as close as possible 
• Payroll issues need to be processed before the 20th due to the holiday schedule 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


November 13, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Jim Hollowood 
Brian Bland 
Julia Posteraro 
Michelle Simon 
Daniel Taylor 
Carol Mick 
Dan Wessner 
Henry Perry 
 


Report from Traci 
• Preparing to leave for DC/Balt/ NYC 
• Need to purchase a camera at B&H 


 
Report from Jim 


• Leaving for China on Saturday 
• Working on Policies & Procedures Manual 
• Working on fiscal projections for 2008 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Green Long March is moving ahead rapidly. 
• Grant proposals are ready to develop for the Japanese for 5M 


 
Report from Julia 


• Hinari is registered in Peru 
• She is leaving  for Peru on Thursday 


 
Report from Brian 


• Updating the catalog 
 
Report from Michelle 


• Working on mailing 
 
Report from Dan 


• Updating the catalog and the application 
• Students will document in ½ day session on the handbook 
• Leaves for Peru for 1 week on Sunday 
• Mike R comes to NM 
• Policy and Procedure Manual will include the Faculty Manual 
• There will be a separate handbook for students 
• Graduate Board will approve the Handbook. Catalog in Jan meeting 
• Agenda needs to be worked on for the Board Meeting 
• Bylaws and Articles need to be approved. 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


November 29, 2006 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Traci Hickson   


Brian Bland 
Carol Mick 
Dan Wessner 
Dorothy Knapp 
 


Report from Traci 
• Good leads were received from the Fund-Raising trip  
• Epicopal & Relief has strong interest, wanting to find organizations with people on the ground to know 


they are making an impact 
 
Report from Mike Rechlin 


• Discussion meeting will meet each week to discuss chapter.   
• Discussion followed on this process while he is here in NM to work on the accredidation 


 
Report from Brian 


• Updating the catalog 
 
Report from Dan 


• Director of Admissions, Judith Hollowood was hired and will start about 12/6 
• Peru Residential is going well.  The students are currently with Dan and Shiela 
• Students spent time going over the handbook and he will sit with Traci to go over the questions the 


students had 
 
Report from Carol 


• VISA application needs to be signed by those receiving a card 
• Plastic containers in kitchen needs to be taken home 


 
 
Report from Dorothy 


• They had great meetings in NYC and especially with the Council on Foreign Affairs 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


December 4, 2006 
 


Present: Daniel Taylor 
  Mike Rechlin 
  Michelle Simon 


Becky Vaus 
  Jim Hollowood 
  Henry Perry   


Brian Bland 
Carol Mick 
Dan Wessner 
Dorothy Knapp 
 


Report from Becky 
• Need everyone’s schedule for Christmas 
• Do we need a new laser printer, color?  Let’s do some research into options 
• Discussion on office space, Judith will move to Dan W. office when Mike R moves out.  Jason will go 


in with Becky 
 
Report from Brian 


• Updating the catalog 
 
Report from Carol 


• VISA application needs to be signed by those receiving a card 
• Plastic containers in kitchen needs to be taken home 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Report from the Board Meeting 
o Proof read articles and publications 
o Follow up on leads they give us 
o Dorothy will be involved in Development Office acting as liaison with Board Members in fund-


raising 
o Increase fund-raising for next year 
o Green Long March will create alliance with College Students in USA to bring awareness of the 


environment 
o Julia will coordinate mobilizing students in GLM 
o Adding new names for the Board to look at to add as Trustees.  Looking for a female and a 3rd 


world person 
o Tom Acker was voted onto the Board 
o Graduate School Board met, Chris is Chairman, Bill is Vice Chair, Daniel will be Secretary and 


Peter Ide is Treasurer, but not on the Board, and then Pat R is on Board. 
o Peter has the student handbook and will be going over it to update it 
o Staff should feel free to contact the Board, but just be cautious  
o Policies & Procedures, Peter has to go over, but we need to be sure there are grievance 


procedures and assessment of performance. 
o Flora has submitted her resignation to be effective 7/1/07 
o Daniel submitted his resignation as President, but will continue with Future Generations as a 


Professor, to be effective 7/1/07 
 







Report from Dorothy 
• Dorothy submitted her resignation to be effective 7/1/07 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


December 13, 2006 
 


Present: Mike Rechlin 
  Michelle Simon 


Becky Vaus 
  Jim Hollowood 
  Henry Perry   


Brian Bland 
Carol Mick 
Dan Wessner 
Dorothy Knapp 
Judith Hollowood 
 


Report from Becky 
• Working on lodging for the Calders, they will probably use the yurt 


 
Report from Henry 


• Global Health Council has been invited to meet with Robert Byrd 
• He will be in Baltimore on Monday and has surgery on Tuesday 
• He expressed great appreciation to Mike R. for the leadership in the accreditation process. 


 
Report from Brian 


• Updating of the catalog is almost complete 
• Brian to look into EnDesign training 
• Discussion followed on hiring out layout projects with the amount of the projects coming up that will 


need layout work 
• Updates on the website for the Masters, any changes should be run through Judith 


 
Report from Dorothy 


• Is currently interviewing Board members about responsibilities and to learn what we can do to support 
them.  Jim Brasher is steeping up with some contacts 


 
Report from Traci 


• She has been focusing on the self study work 
• A lot of reports will be going out in the next 3 weeks 
• Hilton Nomination proposal went off to Hilton 
• Island Fund gave 300,000 for the Students Scholarship Fund 
• Canadian women are thinking and acting on fund raising in creative ways, we will need to see what 


transpires 
 
Report from Dan 


• Working on accreditation 
• Catalog needs to be read by NM staff 
• Handbook will also circulate 
• ISA in March, are we able to participate, Jason needs to answer 
• He introduced Judith as the new Director of Admissions 


 
 







Report from Judith 
• Working on files of completed applications and several people who have expressed interest 
• CARE may nominate 4 students 


 
Report from Mike 


• Progressing with the accreditation 
• He would like to meet and discuss Henry’s criterion then on Friday, Dan’s criteria 
• Next week we should work on announcement to send into the community, students, friend, stakeholders 


on Feb 2nd  for feedback from them about Future Generations 
 
Report from Jim 


• Due to the current status of technology in the office the following was discussed; 
o Each employee will receive a $1000 technology allowance where they can purchase whatever 


they need.  They will be responsible to maintain the equipment and they may take the equipment 
once they leave Future Generations 


o Becky will look into leasing equipment 
o Traci will determine the next step in evaluating the needs of the office for a laser printer 
o Michelle will be the contact person for the network and with Hardynet 


 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


December 20, 2006 
 


Present: Michelle Simon 
Becky Vaus 


  Jim Hollowood 
  Henry Perry   


Brian Bland 
Carol Mick 
Judith Hollowood 
Traci Hickson 
Daniel Taylor  
Julia Posteraro 
Jason Calder 
 


Report from Michelle 
• Investigating software options with Microsoft 2007 and Vista 
• Ordering 3 licenses for Microsoft 2007 


 
Report from Henry 


• Working with Laura Lewis who spent 3 hours interviewing Carl and now needs to spend some time with 
Daniel 


• WHO, Unicef, World Bank will provide for panel to meet face to face in March 
• Off to NC for holidays 


 
Report from Brian 


• Collecting exhibits and snapshots for Self-Study 
 
Report from Julia 
• She gave a report on her time in Peru with the Masters Students 
 
Report from Traci 


• She has enjoyed working on the self study and review teams, has been a great experience for her. 
• Document will need to be forwarded to the Country Directors for input. 
• Need to have Communications plans with regards to the website, talking with Jason Garber and Judith 


should be involved in the meetings. 
• Annual Report is being worked on 


 
Report from Judith 


• Has completed the loops with current applicants and now working with inquiries 
• Discussion followed on the next step with the Scouts who are to send 3 applicants.  Anne Whiteofrd 


would like to run a multi week training program in Zambia 
 
Report from Jim 


• Recent additions to our endowments brings it to the 5M mark 
• Has a donor who is supplying stock to Future Generations 


 
Report from Jason 


• He and Kelli have moved into the yurt for several months 







• Planning the ISA workshop for February 
• The report to Carnegie is in January 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Reported on his time in Peru and shared how he felt that the Master’s Program is really educating 
students and has noticed a big change in maturity with the students 


• Reported that Peru has 2 years to rethink its programs and come with a longer term plan 
• Great progress is being made in China 


 
 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


February 12, 2007 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Jim Hollowood 
  Carol Mick 


Julia Posteraro 
Jason Calder 
Daniel Taylor 
Michelle Simon 
Dorothy Knapp 


 
• Information was handed out on the top 4 presidential candidates 
• ISA had 23 participants 
• Jason is excited that Erin Baines will participate in ISA 
• Discussion followed on youth in 3rd world should be the focus of the next endowed professorship 
• National Geographic contacted us to do DNA testing in Arunachal Pradesh 
• GLM Update: 


o Purpose 1 is Propaganda/Advocacy:  environmental success in China and to encourage what they 
are doing, build awareness of environmental issues and build awareness of what is already going 
on. 


o Purpose 2 is to Document in public databases what is going on so people have an idea of what is 
going on. 


o 10 Marches in August through 10 zones, for 2 weeks, 5-10 miles per day 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


February 19, 2007 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Jim Hollowood 
  Brian Bland 


Carol Mick 
Judith Hollowood 
Traci Hickson 
Julia Posteraro 
Jason Calder 
Dorothy Knapp 
Henry Perry 
Daniel Taylor 
Michelle Simon 


 
Report from Engaging People 


• They had 23 applicants for the Pre-ISA workshop 
• He spoke of Plowshares which was a no and would like to speak with them to glean how to improve 


proposals. 
 
Report from Masters Program 


• Brian is working on balancing with students and developing a newsletter 
• Photos will need to be added to catalog 
• He mentioned that we should have a photo taking class, and editing at the Staff Meeting 


 
Report from Accounting Department 


• Future generations China is being worked on to be established 
• Planning the June meetings 
• Working on new Visa applications that need to be distributed for signatures 


 
Report from Communications and Development 


• $100,000 grant from Evelyn Metzger will be for 10,000 website updates, 15,000 for institution and 
75,000 for 1 route of the GLM 


• GLM is asking for 10 routes to be sponsored at 75,000 each, Goldman Sachs will be a sponsor 
• Annual Report will be worked on with the theme “Going to Scale” 


 
Report from Daniel 


• Afghanistan grant was derailed, need to raise money asap 
• Sending Duaine Goodno to work on proposal in Afghanistan 
• Flora is pushing for fundraising in Canada and is frustrated with government 
• Board Meeting is scheduled to look at final candidates to come to NM and Board meeting before the 


middle of April 
• Study trip is being planned with Bob Fleming and up to 12 others 








Future Generations  
North Mountain - Staff Meeting 


March 5, 2007 
 


Present: Becky Vaus 
  Jim Hollowood 
  Carol Mick 


Julia Posteraro 
Jason Calder 
Daniel Taylor 
Michelle Simon 
Dorothy Knapp 
Dan Wessner 
Judith Hollowood 
Kelly James 
Brian Bland 
Henry Perry 
Traci Hickson 


 
• Daniel shared about the Board meetings and the candidates for President 
• Dan W. gave a demonstration on the new part of the website – 100 nodes of change 





